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Bere Ferrers Parish Council

At a meeting of the Full Council held in the Church Hall Bere Ferrers on Tuesday 26th March 2013.                
Present     

                                      Mrs H. Boot-Handford        Chairman of Council         

                                      Mr M. Benson                              Rev. N. Law
                                      Mrs D.M.A. Chapman                 Mr R. Maycock

                                      Dr N. Harmsworth                        Mr R. Piper

    
                                      Mr B. Lamb                                  Mrs H. Rogers
                                      Mr R. Leithall                               Mr A. Sadleir
937. Apologies.
Apologies were received from Mr Dennis and Mr Smith, both due to illness.                   
938.   Items of Urgent Business at the discretion of the Chairman
1. Mr Benson       Asked about the hire charge for the Church Hall, this should be paid by Council and not 

                             come out of the Chairman’s Expenses. Mrs Boot-Handford asked for this to be deferred to 

                             next F&GP.                       
2. Mr Lamb         Two meetings ago it was decided that if a Councillor was in attendance at a meeting that they were not on, there name should be recorded in the minutes.
3. Mrs Chapman There is a small tree down on FP43 Ferry Farm end.

4(a) The Clerk       The Clerk sought payment of the following cheques;

         1. D. Large                          Computer Training                      £200.00

         2. Mrs Boot-Handford        Chairman’s Expenses                     £13.70

         3. Bere Ferrers Church       Hire of Bere Ferrers Church Hall   £12.00
         Mr Benson proposed payment, seconded by Mrs Rogers.

(b) The Clerk      The Clerk has had discussions with the workman regarding inoculations, as he works in the toilets there are certain inoculations he should have. Clerk to find out details.

(c) The Clerk       The workman has asked for a bin bag support ring to keep the bag open when collecting rubbish. Clerk to source a supplier.

939. To approve the minutes of Full Council held on 26th February as a true record and taken as read.

        Mr Benson proposed approval of the minutes, seconded by Mr Maycock.

        Matters Arising

        Minute 894(1) The Clerk has spoken with the parishioner regarding the empty bungalow next door to her and has also passed the information on to West Devon Borough Council to look into.

       Minute 894(2) Mr Benson informed the Chairman that the opening ceremony for the Weir Quay Car Park was again postponed and will now take place on Tuesday 2nd April at 3pm.

Minute 894(4) Mr Sadleir stated that at the last meeting of the Community Plan regarding Mr Benson’s role in the group. All present were pleased with his leadership and he will be remaining in this role.

Minute 894(6c) The Clerk explained that a wiring cable on the end wall above the entrance has to be moved to enable the train name plate to be fixed centrally on this wall, an electrician will be coming in next week to do this.

                         Mr Lamb has been doing some investigations on value of the plate and feels it should be increased for insurance by £10,000.

Minute 895(866) Mayoral Awards, the Clerk has received an email informing Council that Mr Paul Gentle has won the main award. The under 18’s has been won by Joe Coomber.

Minute 897(879) The manhole cover has been replaced with a stronger cover.

Minute898 (885) Mr Lamb explained the setting up of the TAP Fund money. This is a trial one off grants, when they have been selected they will then be signed off by the relevant County and Ward members.

Minute 902. Parish Council Planning Workshop April 2nd. The Clerk informed Council that the workshop is oversubscribed and only 4 members are allowed, Mrs Chapman said she would step down.

SO RESOLVED

940. To approve and adopt the minutes of the Footpaths & Environment meeting held on 5th March & taken 
        as read. To deal with matters arising.

Mrs Chapman proposed approval of the minutes, seconded by Mr Maycock.

Matters Arising.

    Minute 912. Where it states “there is money being reallocated by ATOC” should read HATOC.

    Minute 912(1) Footpath 59 Mrs Chapman has walked this path and there is no metal gate replacing the stiles, the stile has been repaired.

 Mrs Chapman proposed adoption of the minutes, seconded by Mr Benson.

SO RESOLVED

941. To approve and adopt the minutes of the Recreation meeting held on the 12th March and taken as read, 
        to deal with matters arising.

  Mr Leithall proposed approval of the minutes, seconded by Mr Piper.

  Matters Arising.

  Minute 913 Bailment Agreement. The agreement was returned by Mr White, but all the items in the 
                      Recreation Field at Bere Ferrers have been added on. Discussions took place. Clerk to contact 
                      Insurance Company to ascertain any extra costs. Refer back to Recreation.
Minute 915(824[3]) TAP Funding The Clerk has received notification that the £6,000 for training will be in the bank in the next two weeks.

Mr Leithall proposed adoption of the minutes, seconded by Mr Piper.

SO RESOLVED
943. To approve and adopt the minutes of the Finance & General Purposes meeting held on 19th March and

         taken as read, to deal with matters arising.

Mr Piper proposed approval of the minutes, seconded by Mr Benson.

Matters Arising.

Minute 931 The Clerk informed Council that the P3 grant this year is £100.
Minute 932 Cleaning Public Toilets. Mrs Boot-Handford asked that the possible purchase of a steam cleaner 
                    be referred back to F&GP.

Mr Piper proposed adoption, seconded by Mr Leithall.

SO RESOLVED

944. Reports from Mr Benson on West Devon Borough Council & Southern Links Meeting.

Mr Benson gave a report on West Devon Borough Council which is bound with and forms part of

these minutes.

Mr Benson gave a report on Southern Links Meeting which is bound with and forms part of these 
minutes.

945. Report by Mr Sadleir on the Localism Meeting.

           Mr Sadleir gave a report on the Localism Meeting which is bound with and forms part of these 
           minutes.

946. Report on the Tamar Valley Line Forum.

Mr Lamb gave a report on the Tamar Valley Line Forum which is bound with and forms part of 
these minutes.

947. Correspondence.

1. WDBC-      
               Recycling and refuse collections for the Easter Bank Holiday Monday 1st April will be Tuesday 2nd 
               April.

2. WDBC News Release.-
               West Devon launches new website. 
               “West Devon Borough Council has gone live with its new and more “user friendly” website.

               In the first month of operation the site has received 13,647 hits by residents and visitors, with the

               new “Where I Live” and improved ‘Planning Search’ sections proving the most popular. Darren 

              Cole, Head of ICT and Customer Services “This is a major leap forwards in providing quality

information which is readily available with a minimum number of keystrokes on the new site. The 


in-house team have done a remarkable assimilation exercise in bringing together all the best 


examples of efficient websites.”


“We are very pleased with the new site as it gives us a platform so we can progress our aim to 


allow customers the ability to interact on-line with the council and easily request many of its 


services at a time that is convenient to them.” 
3. South Devon & Dartmoor Community Safety Partnership.
Community Safety Forum Event to be held on Thursday 25th April at Rattery Village Hall, Rattery 1-
4pm.

4. Devon Wildlife Trust.-
We are launching a bumblebee campaign called Get Devon Buzzing this summer to encourage 

people to make their garden bee friendly.

5. Nick Clarke Localism Support Officer.
I am writing to let you know that I shall be taking my planned early retirement when my temporary 
contract with West Devon finishes on 22nd July 2013.            
            Although my post will not be replaced the Localism Agenda will continue to produce challenges and 
so over the next four months I am still available and will be pleased to offer continued support to 
Town and Parish Councils to help explore possible solutions to any issues which may arise.
6. WDBC Revocation of TPO.
This is to inform Council that WDBC has decided to revoke the West Devon Borough Council ’28 
Alexandra Drive, Bere Alston’ Tree Preservation Order made on 28th September 2012.

948.  Questions from any members of the Public present at the discretion of the Chairman.

a) Mr Lansdell asked why Full Council Agenda was not on the website. The Web master stated it was put on the site last Friday. Mr Musgrave asked if there is a paper copy on the notice board, which the Clerk confirmed there was.
b) Mr Lansdell stated that areas on The Down have been marked out for repair but nothing has been done as yet, also the drain is still blocked.
There being no further business the Chairman thanked members and the public for attending and declared the meeting closed at 8.00pm.
Signed this 30th day of April 2013
Chairman……………………………….        REPORTS FOLLOW ON  NEXT PAGE
Reports for Bere Ferrers Parish Council March 2013

Councillor Lamb and I attended the last WDBC Southern Links meeting held at Kilworthy Park on February 28th. We were informed that the chairman Cllr Colin Harris had stood down and that vice chair Cllr Prosser would chair the meeting, elections for new chair would be held in June. A police report was attached to the agenda, over 12mths total crime had increased by 7.4% 969 to 1041 although there was no police presence at the meeting .There followed a presentation by Kate Royston from Transition Tavistock on a Community Energy Plan for West Devon. 

This was followed a lengthy debate on the Town and Parish  funding for projects an amount of £28,000 was available .It was agreed that the following projects should receive funding ,Parish Councillor training involving Bere Ferrers and Buckland Monachorum councils , Joint mower purchased  between Horrabridge  and Bere Ferrers Councils amounting to  £5666.Purchase of Marquee  by Lamerton & Brentor parishes £9000 .Provide musical instruments for Lamerton & Gulworthy schools project lead by Gulworthy & Lamerton councils amount £2334 . Peter Tavy ,Mary Tavy ,Brentor councils lead project to provide their own local lengths man £2100 .Councillor  Lamb deserves a large vote of thanks for developing the two projects that this council has been  involved in  and for all his  hard work .

West Devon Borough Council Report 

A joint members workshop with has been held with members from South Hams District Council to look at ways that the two council can address the even bigger cuts we face looking forward saving made services adapted .Meetings have taken place with officers and members concerning a Devon Executive Waste Board and what benefits might be achieved by closer working across the county. Training has been given to councillors over the use of Facebook & twitter exploring the use of social networking in engaging with local residents .The Councils new website is still undergoing developments and the borough  has launched a new 24hour self service Council Tax and Business rate telephone lines. The shared legal services team is in the process of implementing a change programme based on a recent external review .The Council will be making a response to the public consultation over the forthcoming Marine Conservation Zones, the rivers Tamar, Tavy & Lynher will form part of the first trance, the deadline is March 31st .Uncertainty on the implications to those using the rivers following designation needs to be cleared up. 
